[bookmark: _GoBack]Jean Vanier Parent School Council Meeting Minutes June 3, 2019

Attendees:  Carla Kemp, Carrie Desjarlais, Barb Rafuse, Gail Rockwell, Shawna Molnar, Holly Zacharko, Gord Marshall, Clayton Starko, Jade Palamarek, Rosie Conrad

Meeting called to order at 6:00pm by Shawna.
Opening prayer was said by Gord.
Playground Presentation by Heather Teghtmeyer
This is generally a two year process – with an opportunity for fundraising.  Playground development manual was provided.  County has 139 playgrounds – they replace 3 per year, as they age they are replaced.  The Parks Development team inspects playgrounds every 2 weeks to ensure their safety.  There is an assessment where a schedule is set up for replacement.  Each year 1 school playground and 2 community playgrounds are replaced.  The 48 month process includes the first year as a fundraiser.  Schools can raise up to $20,000, the County will determine the amount required from them to replace in the same footprint that exists – the $20,000 will be used to enhance.  The costs included from the County are the cost of the playground, demo, any fixes to the retaining wall and will look if sand needs to be replaced.  There will be input sought for the playground replacement such as assisting with procurement, park theme, colours etc.  The committee for the playground will be very involved in the evaluation process as well.
There is a grant, Community Facility Enhancement Program – that will match dollar to dollar, this will double the funds raised.  
Schedule would be to start fundraising in the fall for the playground, would start in September and go to May at which time we would apply for the grant and then there are 8 months to wait to hear back if the grant will be provided.  With the new government again – there may be a change in timeline.  Also provided a list of the grants that may be available.  Additionally can source funding from individuals or companies.  Cannot name the structure after someone/something, however can have something such as a “donor rock” to show appreciation for those providing funding.
Once information is received back from the CFEP grant then start the procurement phase, RFP process and evaluation process.  The playground will be replaced in the summer of 2021 so that it is ready for school start in September 2021.
If there are larger donations, $25 or more, tax receipts can be provided the year after the grant is received.  
Most committees split into smaller groups – ie fundraising, school engagement, evaluation.
Questions:  Access to the park – is there a possibility of having cement around and having it maintained the same as Wes Hosford does.
Will there be an ability to have swings at the park.
Heather will take these back and find answers.
Meet again in the fall with regards to next steps.  Heather will send information to Gord about the reasons for the replacement of the playground.
Approval of April 1, 2019 minutes, Carrie motioned, Holly seconded – approved.

Hot Lunch:
One tomorrow and one after that.  
Fun Day – will not be in a hot lunch order.  A document will go out with the information.  Hot dog lunch with a fruit, bag of baked chips, drink (juice box or water) and freezie.
Gail brought forward that there is $240 from Apple Schools that can be used to purchase a healthy popsicle/freezie.  
Charge will be the same as last year – believed to be $2.

Sportball:
A question came forward about sportball, parent council had provided the funding for this in the past and this last year there was discussion from staff that they were looking to do something more on a cultural side.  The cultural piece did not move forward, nor was sportball provided.  As such parent council was asking if sportball could be brought back next year.  Staff again stated that there would be a preference to complete a cultural piece as opposed to sportball.

A suggestion was made about the Opera or Ballet being a possibility.

Gord indicated that Earth Rangers were coming on Wednesday.

Treasurer’s Report:  Shannon sent the bank balance, at May 31 it was $11,679.46 and third hot lunch cycle was not in yet.  
Still awaiting some receipts from the school, chairs will be coming in at a cost of $786, these will be the stools for around the high counter in the library.
Updated annual return will be completed and provided to Marie Frederick by next weekend.
Principal’s Report:  
Went over the budget for the next school year and the changes for the school.  EICS has allocated budget based on the UPC platform – certain items frozen and some removed.  The school is planning for cuts/reductions now and if there is an increase in the fall it will be better.
There will be a K-3 tech fee collected from each student of $20.00 to pay for the maintenance of the technology these students use.
Free supplies will not be provided, parents will be required to buy their own, information from Staples will be sent out before year end.
Increase of 5% to transportation fees for families and an additional surcharge for multiple drop off locations.
The budget has been reduced by $343,780 from $2,525,245 in 2018/19 to $2,181,456 in 2019/20.
Class configurations at this time are as follows:
	English
	Ukrainian

	Grade 1 – one class of 19, Grade 1/2 combined class of 19
	Grade 1/2 combined class of 21

	Grade 2 – one class of 25
	Grade 2/3 combined class of 25

	Grade 3 – two classes of 20
	Grade 3/4  combined class of 25

	Grade 4 – one class of 21 and one class of 22 
	



From staff – for Fun Day will eat first at 11:38, then play.
Volunteer appreciation is June 13 at 9am
Retirement celebration is June 21 at 10:20am
Letter went home with regards to fire evacuees and donation items – confirmed that that these donations will be used for those evacuees.
BUCPS Report:  There will be a celebration on Friday at St. Teresa’s at 6:30pm.
Deciding whether final meeting will occur in June or whether it will just be for executives.
Presentations to grade 4 Ukrainian students and new teachers as well.
BUCPS will present a gift on the 21st to Pani Lesoway.
Will be 40th anniversary in the fall.
This year BUCPS spend over $9000 on advertising, signage, bus posts.  They will now see if this has increased enrollments.  There was also a plan to create a new website that was easier for members to modify and interact with but this has been cancelled at this time.
Casino is zoned for Camrose and the timelines are now every 3 years as opposed to every 2, which makes it difficult to receive funds, finding it difficult to find funding.  
Ukrainian books will be coming to JV courtesy of SUBA/UBLA, these are tied to the casinos for funding.
Ukrainian kinder class along with 1D went to Ukrainian Village.
BUCPS likely will not be running the SUTP/Advantage coupons and as such PSC may take this on.

Updates:
Library:  PSC has spoken with Mrs. Nixon about the library, confirmed that chairs were on the way and one side of the counter has been done, possibly have the other side done.  Asked what else may be required in the library.  Maybe chalk paint around the bottom of the counter, possible bench on the east side of the library which offers another seating arrangement in the library.  Additionally most of the books bought for the library are through scholastic, a request that some funding may be provided for books not through scholastic.
Baskets have been purchased and the bill is with administration, if not paid through the school PSC will pay this.
Birthday books will continue to be supported through PSC next year.
Also asked what the wish list may be for next year, what the school wants are.
New Business:
Apple Fundraiser:  Do we want to do pears as well, there was consensus to offer pears as well as apples for this fundraiser.  Form will be included in the last communication of the year along with first week of school.  Will request forms be in by the 6th of September.  September at noon the order is required to be in to the Orchard.  September 19 is the drop off from the orchard, will have pick up the same day.
Retirement Assembly:  September 21, 2019 PSC will provide lunch for staff at 11:30am.  Will provide flowers for the retirees.  PSC also has another project to complete for the retirees.  
Rosie motioned to pay up to $500 for the flowers/lunch/project, Carrie seconded.
Next Meeting Date:  September 9, 2019 at 6pm.  This will be the AGM
Additionally Family Dance is scheduled for September 27, 2019 tentatively and Bingo for February 21, 2020
Meeting Adjourned at 8:01pm by Shawna

